
Commencement is finally here – we can’t wait to share it with you!  
   
Some final REMINDERS and SUGGESTIONS are below.   
   
Reminders for Sunday morning – TOMORROW!  

• Arrive at Memorial Field by 8:15 am in your regalia (cap and gown) with the black 
tassel.   

• Entry will be closed promptly at 8:30 am so that we can prepare the final 
Participant Order.   

• Any student arriving after 8:30 am will be at the end of the procession.   
• Remember your Participant Order Number.   
• If you weren’t able to come to rehearsal this morning, please arrive early tomorrow 

to find your seat.   
• Bring your ID for Diploma Distribution in Baker Lobby following the ceremony.   
• Diploma distribution will begin after the Commencement ceremony and the 

recessional. Diplomas can be picked up in Baker Lobby until 2:00 pm.  
  

• Listen to your Marshals – they are YOUR LEADERS! They will lead you in line to the 
Green, show you where to sit, and tell you when it’s time for your row to move to the 
stage.   

• Do not leave the procession or your seat until the Head Marshal has seated the 
class. Once the Head Marshal has seated the class and the program begins, feel 
free to leave your seat to go to the restroom, find some shade, get water, or take a 
break. Pay attention to the order of exercises in the program so you know when it’s a 
good time to use the restroom or take a break from the Green.   

• There will be water coolers on the Green.    
• The closest restrooms (accessible) are in Collis, Dartmouth Hall, and Reed Hall.   
• Once on stage, you're welcome to shake hands with the Dean of the College or Dean 

of Faculty as well as the President.   
   
IMPORTANT REMINDERS:  

• Only small items will be allowed in the procession to the Green, in the seating areas 
reserved for graduating students, or on stage. Small items, including phones, 
wallets, and small clutches, fanny packs, sling bags, belt bags, and waist bags will 
be allowed.   

• If you bring a larger bag or backpack to Memorial Field, you will be asked to leave it 
with staff and pick it up following the ceremony in Collis 101.  



• Artificial noisemakers (including air horns, bullhorns, or other amplified sound) are 
prohibited. Umbrellas are only permitted when there is heavy rain (read about 
Dartmouth’s severe weather plan for Commencement here).  

• Wear sunscreen and bring a water bottle – the program will likely last over two 
hours.   

• There will be a lot of standing and walking on the street, grass, and gravel – so plan 
your footwear accordingly.  

• Pick a specific meeting point somewhere off the Green so you can easily find your 
guests at the conclusion of the ceremony or after you pick up your diploma in Baker. 
Diplomas can be picked up until 2:00 pm.  

   
Congratulations!  We look forward to seeing you in Memorial Field by 8:15 am!   
   
Mary Nyhan (she/her)  
Director of the Undergraduate Deans Office  
Senior Assistant Dean of Undergraduate Students  
(p) 603.646.2243  
 

https://d2f1pw04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/RK+113/d2F1pW04/VVWzbh3Q6VpwW1DS16J2c7XWsW8VsNl15fMTvDN7swVx23qn9gW8wLKSR6lZ3m2W1-_HDw1ZcDvbW9fm00Z7_9dpTW8FRXp74Py2LhW5qK_ck36F4RNW5zB9sZ2RmYzYW2Chbgv5Q7v8VW3LR18q5tjm00W12vNWy8PRZkbW2cbt577SMMfDW75GYXl6nSCLMW4hfw-74trFCpVmTyvn6yNyrFW4FCxBS79pd_9W4dtzh05bpHX5W8T-wvy43Pkv0W7JjB-58h-8vRN7zXfLtKyH76W6RclPH8Nv0tZW8D9Zfq8QKsLdF4rD50KDjQHW7nJgWN1BqxLWW104ccr5P8V1qW1c8Dpv77rmBsW7T2RTx7QZdJdW4649yW6SH6xQN338CZf8GTC3W4lzrSP67vx_zW9fkRZp6q9Tzff8dvxln04

